

September 26, 2025

Dear Parents,

To coincide with the SK bee unit, we will be visiting Nature's Bounty Farm on Tuesday, October 21, 2025. We will be travelling by bus, leaving the school at 9:30 a.m. and returning by 12:30 p.m.

It is an outdoor tour and takes place regardless of the weather, rain or shine. Therefore, please dress your child appropriately. Your child is required to wear their PCS uniform (grey, black or green golf shirt, black bottoms, PCS hoodie/sweater and comfortable footwear).

Honeybees and other insects, as well as hay and straw, are a natural presence on the farm. If your child has allergies, please make sure I know about them and send any required medication.

We will need parent volunteers to help supervise. However, the cost for parent volunteers is \$10. Please e-transfer the \$10 to payment@pickeringcs.on.ca or send the money in with the permission form. Parent volunteers are required to have a police check submitted to the office. Please read the attached letter about the responsibilities of being a parental volunteer. Please be advised that siblings are not permitted to come on school trips.

Please complete the permission form and return it to the school as soon as possible. If you have any questions, please contact me by email or Seesaw.

For parent volunteers, there will be an opportunity to buy produce at the farm market.

162 Rossland Rd. E. Ajax, ON L1T 4V2

TEL: 905. 427.3120 FAX: 905. 427.0211

office@pickeringcs.on.ca